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On October 25th, Weyburn Police Service received a complaint regarding a family relations 

issue, where during an arranged visitation between a grandparent and grandkids the parent 
became angry and some yelling occurred. Police spoke with those involved and no charges 
resulted. 

On October 27th, members of the Weyburn Police Service attended to a Downtown 
business after a 30 year old male had entered the store and started to threaten the store 
owner. The male left the store prior to police arrival. Police later located the male who was 
subsequently arrested and charged with threatening, and released to appear in court at a 
later date. 

On October 27th, the Weyburn Police Service received a complaint of a theft from a local 
business. The complainant advised police it was an internal theft. The resulting investigation 
ended with a 17 year old male being arrested and charged with theft under $5000. He was 
released for court at a later date. 

On October 28th, members of the Weyburn Police were dispatched to a suspicious person 
complaint at a local residence. The subsequent investigation determined an 18 year old 
female was breaching her prior release conditions. She was located in the vicinity of the 
residence and arrested and charged. She was released to appear in court at a later date. 

On October 28th, members of the Weyburn Police Service were dispatched to a two vehicle 
motor vehicle accident on a downtown parking lot. The investigation determined the one 
driver; a 70 year old female had accidently put the vehicle in drive and struck another 
vehicle.  

On October 30th, Weyburn Police Service received a complaint of a theft of an ipod, after 
the complainant learned an old roommate had sold the ipod to another individual. Police 
have charged a 26 year old male with theft and possession.  

On October 30th, Weyburn Police Service received a complaint of a fraud and threatening. 
After the complainant advised police they were selling tires on Kijji and they had been 
contacted by a male who was interested in the tires. The male had sent a cheque in an 
amount larger than the purchase price and requested the complainant send the excess 
funds back. The complainant realized this was probably a scam and contacted police. The 
investigation into this matter continues. 

 



On October 31st, Weyburn Police Service received a call of a possible impaired driver who 
was leaving a local hotel. Police later located the suspect vehicle and arrested a 28 year old 
male. He was subsequently charged with impaired drive and driving while over .08. He was 
released when sober and will appear in court at a later date. 

Police responded to a number of complaints on Halloween evening though the majority of 
the calls were minor in nature such as suspicious persons, or minor mischief complaints. 

On November 1st, a member of the Weyburn Police Service observed a vehicle driving in a 
manner that would indicate a possible impaired driver. The vehicle was stopped and the 
driver, a 34 year old male, showed signs of impairment. The driver was arrested and 
subsequently charged with impaired drive and drive over.08. He was later released from 
custody to appear in court on a later date. 

If you or anyone you know has any information regarding any of the above 
crimes, or any other serious crime, police are encouraging you to contact 
Crime Stoppers at 1-8—222-Tips(8477), or to contact the Weyburn Police 
Service. 

 


